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covenants. The other thirty-seven Local Authorities are required to meet the more restrictive lending 
policy financial covenants.  

LGFA has undertaken scenario testing to determine the potential additional borrowing as a result of the 
proposed change to the foundation policy financial covenants and has concluded that the proposed changes 
do not incur significant additional risk for shareholders or guarantors of LGFA. This is because the probability 
of a default by a Local Authority remains low and if a default did occur then the probability of recovery of 
loans owing to LGFA remains high.   

LGFA has discussed the proposed changes with both S&P Global Ratings Australia Pty Limited and Fitch 
Australia Pty Limited who provide a credit rating on LGFA. Both agencies were supportive verbally of the 
proposed change and S&P Global Ratings Australia Pty Limited provided their support in writing.2  

 

2 S&P Global Ratings Bulletin “New Zealand Local Government Funding Agency Ltd Ratings Can Tolerate Higher 
Council Leverage Limits. 5 May 2020  


